[image: image1.png]


TROOP 243[image: image2.png]



June 1st, 2014
Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

[image: image3.png]


3044 Hikes Lane           Louisville, Ky  40220








http://www.troop243.com
Troop 243 Outings & Activities – June brings us a couple of meetings that will explore crime prevention.  Crusade for children is the first weekend and we like to join forces with the Buechel Fire Department to collect and deliver funds for the Crusade.  In rapid fire we will then support St. Pius X parish picnic on both Friday the 13th and Saturday 14th with departure for summer camp on the morning of June 15th.  Because of summer camp we will not have a meeting on June 18th.  Leadership meetings are a week earlier than normal because we wrap up the month with the departure of our Northern Tier Crew.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected for all troop meetings while class B uniforms are ok for patrol meetings.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.  SERVICE PATROLS should arrive 15 minutes early to set up for the meeting.
June 4th, 7:00 – Troop meeting @ Crime Prevention with Mr. Hubbuch – Service Patrol is Phantom. 

June 11th, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings to prepare for summer camp –There is no service patrol.  

June 18th, 7:00 PM – There is no Troop Meeting because of summer camp. 

June 25, 7:00 PM – Troop meeting @ Crime Prevention with Mr. Hubbuch – Service Patrol is Tiki
Northern Tier!– Our Norther Tier crew will depart on June 28th for one of the greatest adventures of their lives.  They will participate in 100 miles of canoeing and portaging through some of the most amazing areas that the United States and Canada have to offer.  It will be one of the few times that teenagers may be glad to get up early in the morning and if you aren’t there, you will miss it.  Unless you have lakes, scenery and amazing wildlife in your back yard, you may not get the chance to see them get up this early again.  We will send them off with our prayers and hopes for amazing experiences to match those of our scouts that have gone before them.  

Crusade for Children – The first week of June is the annual collection for the WHAS Crusade for Children.  Our troop fans out through the neighborhoods visited by the Beuchel Fire Department in an effort to break fund raising records.  The day is full of plenty of food, plenty of wonderful weather (normally), fire truck riding and a genuine feeling of helping real people in our community.  

St. Pius Summer Picnic Support - We will work with St. Pius in support of their parish picnic on June 13th and 14th.  We are asking each scout and a parent to sign up for 3-hour shifts that start at 3:30, 6:30 and 9:30 both Friday and Saturday.  If you would like to sign up for a shift please use this link in order to access a centralized sign up sheet.  Please note that since our summer camp attendees leave that Sunday, we ask that anyone not going to summer camp sign up to work on Saturday.  The link is www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C0A4AA9AA22AAFE3-direct.  The link will also give you the ability to contact Frank Hulsman who is coordinating the scheduling if you have any questions.  
Troop Leadership Meetings – Due to the Northern Tier adventure, we will push all leadership meetings up by a week so June 22nd is the next PLC meeting. The adults will meet on June 23rd at St. Barnabas from 7-9 with the ASMs meeting from 7-8 and the committee from 8-9.  Everyone is invited to all meetings.  

Summer Camp – This year’s summer camp finds the troop departing from St. Barnabas the morning of June 15th and returning on Saturday June 21st.  This will be our first summer camp to our new land between the lakes scout camp.  It offers some adventures that we have not had the opportunity to experience as well as plenty of merit badge classes.  This group we will also send off with our well wishes and prayers for a safe and amazing week.



























